
September 29, 2015

Don Milne
Office of the Vermont House Clerk
Vermont State House
115 State Street
Montpelier, VT 05633

Dear Don:

Congratulations on your well-deserved retirement. Too often, the behind-the-scenes work and 
talent of dedicated people like yourself isn’t properly recognized until after the fact, because the 
very nature of your work means making things run smoothly for others. However, with your 
calm, level-headed presence you’ve empowered Vermonters of all stripes to debate in a 
(usually) civil manner, set an example of service for your children and grandchildren, and 
witnessed some of the most historic legislative decisions in Vermont history.

In so many ways, you’ve made an incredible difference. So from one Barre boy to another: 
Thank you for your service. 

Sincerely,

Phil Scot


